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TO:         D-H Providers, Residents and Fellows, D-H Nursing
FROM:   Vincent Falco, Sr. Administrative Director, Pathology & Laboratory Medicine 
 Abigail A. Johnston, Laboratory Medicine Operations Manager
Date:     Tuesday January 31, 2023
Re:         SBAR – Creatinine reagent shortage

Situation: 
A shortage of creatinine reagent DHMC’s Clinical Chemistry line has resulted in the need to courier routine creatinine orders to partner labs at sites like Alice Peck Day Hospital.  

Background: 
Delivery delays have resulted in a critical shortage of Creatinine reagent. Alternate sources have been identified; we expect some deliveries later today and the shortage to be resolved by tomorrow. In the meantime we will be performing only critical, STAT creatinine tests for inpatients on site at DHMC. All routine and outpatient work will be routed to APD, NLH etc. continuously throughout the day. No other chemistry tests are impacted by this shortage.

Assessment: 
All routine and outpatient work will be routed to partner labs; we anticipate turn-around-times of 3-4 hours.

Recommendation: 
Limit ordering STAT creatinines to orders that are critically needed within 1 hour of lab receipt; order routine creatinines for testing that can wait for the expected 3 hour TAT of re-routed specimens. 

If you have questions or concerns about creatinine testing please call the chemistry leadership team at 603-650-7842.
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